HIAWATHA WATER BOARD

REGULAR MEETING
JULY 17, 2018
Meeting was called to order at 5:30 PM by Chairperson Patrick White in the Council Chambers. Members present were Troy Andersen, Carl Ransford and Gary Casady. Absent was Ruth Hospodarsky. Also present was Water Superintendent Marty Recker, Water Clerk II Sara Ries, City Administrator Kim Downs and Council Liaison Steve Dodson. Roll was called. 
Troy Andersen moved the approval of the agenda. Gary Casady seconded. Motion Carried.

Carl Ransford moved the approval of the consent agenda: June 2018 regular meeting minutes, financial report and bills. Troy Andersen seconded. Motion Carried.

BUSINESS:
No New Business
Superintendent’s Report
Marty introduced Logan Perkins, the new Water Operator. He then informed the board of the water main break on Forrest Hill Ct in the Dell Ridge addition. On June 20th substantial rainfall cause severe erosion and plugged the intakes. With that, gas, electrical and water utilities were affected. The water main broke apart at the joints and was fixed by Rathje Construction under bond.  
Trees in the proposed area for the new ground storage tank must be removed to be able to move forward with soil boring and grading. Marty has contacted a few companies to request quotes on removal of all trees and brush. The Company T.W. Ginding has reported back with an estimation of $4000.00. Marty will be meeting with them in the next week or two to discuss what needs to be done.
Bali Hai has requested a portion of their water main assessment reimbursed. The property at 2111 Robins Rd. had actually been split into two parcels which was unknow to the Water Department at the time of payment. Marty recommended to reimburse Bali Hai $3,831.30 (330ft x $11.61/ft). Then, whoever develops the North parcel will be responsible for the portion being reimbursed at the time of development. Board agreed to the reimbursement. 
Utility Service Company, has been in contact with the Water Department about the cleaning and inspection of the Robins Rd water tower. They are tentatively planning for this September. In talking with them Marty brought up the complimentary outside tank washing of the Boyson Rd. tower. They had a crew come in on Friday, July 6th and completed it through the weekend. There was some paint chipping and they will take care of that during the next inspection cycle for this tank. 
Carl Ransford moved to adjourn the meeting at 5:45pm. Gary Casady seconded. Motion carried. 
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